

## Administrative Assistant <adminassist@southrussell.com>

## Fwd: Properties mtg, 12/7/23

1 message

## Ruth Cavanagh < ruthcavanagh 10@gmail.com >

Thu, Dec 7, 2023 at 5:51 PM

To: "streets@southrussell.com" <streets@southrussell.com, rcavanagh@southrussell.com, gcanton@southrussell.com, William Koons <mayor@southrussell.com>, fiscalofficer@southrussell.com, adminassist@southrussell.com

Please add plans for the SRV Park Bathrooms will go forward. Confirmed that money was budgeted for this. There may be some small increase as budgeted amount was from 2022.

R. Cavanagh

------ Forwarded message ------

From: Ruth Cavanagh < ruthcavanagh 10@gmail.com >

Date: Thu, Dec 7, 2023, 12:41 PM Subject: Properties mtg, 12/7/23 To: <ruthcavanagh10@gmail.com>

Regularly scheduled Property meeting on 12/7/23, called to order at 10:03. Attending were Councilmen Cavanagh, Canton & Street Supt. Alder.

Discussion continued about the options at Southeast corner of Bell Rd. & Rt. 306; exploring ideas continues.

Flags are at half-staff today in honor of Pearl Harbor Day.

Alder states drainage piping was completed at SRV Park in early November. This covers the area bordered by parking lot, pavilion & playground. This obviates the need for a swale there.

Discussion regarding residents interested in paths or sidewalks along Bell Rd. West. There was an email asking about putting this on the ballot. Issues related would be

- 1-Property acquisition/Easements.
- 2-Pavement type
- 3-Maintenance; On homeowner or Village? Continue discussion.

Alder mentioned a type of LED holiday lighting, arranged in 'tree' shape, strung from the top of the flagpole, can change colors. Example; blue lights during Hanukkah, green before Christmas. Cost is \$300.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Cavanagh